To
The Principal / Director,
All affiliated Colleges / Institutes / Group of Institutes

Subject : Recognition of Institution of Civil Engineers (India) /
Institution of Engineers (India)

Ref.: F.No. 28-2/2015-TS.II/TC of MHRD, Government of India

Dear Sir/Madam,
Kindly refer the letter F.No. 28-2/2015-TS.II/TC of MHRD, Government of India, on the
above noted subject.

We would like to inform all concerned that the MHRD had already withdrawn the
approval of equivalence and recognition of qualifications conducted by Institution of
Engineers (India), Kolkata and Institution of Civil Engineers, (India) Ludhiana (Punjab) as
per the O.M dated 06.12.2012 issued by MHRD (copy enclosed) which is also self-
explanatory. Further, the matter of recognition & equivalence is sub-judice in the
Hon'ble High Court of Delhi.

The undersigned is requested to take note for necessary action accordingly.

With thanks

Sd/-
REGISTRAR

Enclo. : as stated.
Copy forwarded for information and necessary action to :-

The Information Scientist, MAKAUT,WB
---- for uploading this letter in the University website.



